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Remember to  
bring to the

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVDs 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for everyone

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-984-6149

September
Program

GSAQG Best of 
Show quilts

Various

September 14th
Guild Meeting

  9:00 am - Services
10:00 am - General
                  Business Meeting 

at St. Francis Episcopal 
Church, 4242 Bluemel 
Road, San Antonio, TX 
78242

Is everyone ready? The “rilly big shew” (as someone used to say on 
black and white TV) is about to begin. There will be so much to see 
and do at our Quilt Show - other guilds are charting buses to come! 
Bring your family, bring your friends! Let’s make this Show one to 
remember.

Door Prize 
Winners!

Irma
Paredes

&
Ina 

Ramirez

WELCOME NEW 
MEMBER!

Rose Salazar

Come One; Come All!

Quilt Show 2019
September 20-21, 2019

Friday Hours:  9 am to 6 pm
Saturday Hours:  9 am to 5 pm

San Antonio Event Center
 8111 Meadow Leaf Dr.
San Antonio, TX 78227
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Congrats to Irene Moffett, our winner of 

the Golden Carrot award.  We appreciate 

her, and all of you that have supported 

us through the years.  Please 

remember to turn in your completed 

blocks at the next Guild meeting, 

and enter the drawing.  Thanks!

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 

Guild meeting.  E-mail:
 quiltnews@sanantonioquilt.org

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad		  $60.00        $660
1/2 page ad			  $30.00        $330

(horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)

1/4 page ad			  $15.00        $165
Business card (2 x 3.5)	 $10.00        $110

Programs

	 September.  Take a trip down memory lane 
with GSAQG Best of Show quilts from the last 20 
years.  The quilt maker will tell you about the quilt.
  
	 October.  Jelly Roll Race.  Get you machines 
cleaned, bobbins full and a forty piece jelly roll.  
Will have First Timer and Done It Before categories.  
Each category will have a winner.  You may keep the 
finished top, donate to Bright Hopes or Community 
Quilt Angels for the veterans.  If you are going to 
donate and want to use Guild fabric please stop by 
the committee tables to sign-up.  We only have 20 
tables available so stop by the program table to sign-
up.  See rules in the Newsletter.

	 November.  Annual Guild business meeting, 
election of officers, and budget approval.  Guild 
member veterans will be honored with a Valor Quilt.  
Harvest pot luck lunch.  Ham and shrimp provided.  
Sign-up for pot luck at the October meeting.  

If you want to sign up for a class and can’t make the 
meeting, contact Janet Miller, 3rd VP for Programs, 
210 492-7684 or jjmiller@satx.rr.com.

Silent Auction 

Way to go Ladies! We already have over 100 items to 
auction off at this year’s quilt show. Thank you all so much 
for all of your donations. If you haven’t donated already 
and would like to, I will still be accepting donations at the 
September meeting. I look forward to seeing all of you at 
the bidding tables! 
Suellis Moore
Silent Auction Chairman 
FRIDAY 		
1st SESSION  	 9:00 A.M. - 12:30 P.M.
2nd SESSION 	 9:00 A.M. - 5:30 P.M.
SATURDAY 	
1st SESSION  	 9:00 A.M. - 12:30 P.M.
2nd SESSION 	 9:00 A.M. - 4:30 P.M.
*different items to be auctioned off at each section.

Patterns for bibs to make for patients at the 
Audie Murphy VA Hospital are available on a 

check out and return basis.
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GSAQG Board Minutes
August 5, 2019

Mary McCarthy, president, called the meeting to order at 3:01 p.m. at Igo Library. Present were board members Janice 
Schwab, Karen Nanos, Elaine Staller, Ina Ramirez, Janet Miller, Leti Zavala, Gail Clover and Sylvia Jolet. 
President – Mary McCarthy

1.	 July minutes were approved.
2.	 The next board meeting will be held on September 9.
3.	 Budget proposals due next month to the treasurer.
4.	 The last guild meeting for 2019 will be November 9 at St. Francis Episcopal Church.
5.	 The board will hold their monthly meeting December 2, 6:30 p.m. at a destination TBA.
6.	 Discussed another venue for the 2020 guild meetings.

President Pro Tem - Dea Jae Shore – not present
Secretary - Janice Schwab ~ Nothing to report
Treasurer - Karen Nanos

1.	 Reported the current total balance is $77,648.95.
2.	 Reported that the lease for the current storage room has increased $18 to $316 per month.
3.	 The guild is paying the credit card fees incurred by the vendors for the 2019 Quilt Show. For the 2021 Quilt 
Show, it is recommended that the guild offer a discount to those vendors who pay with cash or check to help 
reduce credit card fees.
4.	 Recommended consideration of a shadow position for a prospective new Treasurer in order to better 
understand the procedures used by this office.

1st VP for Special Events – Elaine Staller
1.	 At the August guild meeting, Winter Retreat organizer Melissa Allo will continue sign-ups.  The retreat is 

scheduled for January 24-27.
2.	 Organizers Janet Miller and Janice Frankenburger will begin sign-ups for the Fall Mini-retreat at St Francis 

Episcopal Church, October 25, 8:00-5:00 and October 26, 8:00-4:00.  The retreat will accept 25 people.  The 
cost is $30.

3.	 At the August guild meeting, organizer Sandra Doyle, will begin sign-ups for the Houston Bus Trip on 
November 2.  Cost is $70 per person.  Deadline for signing up is Saturday, October 12.  After October 1, 
refunds will be given for cancellation of reservations, only if the individual finds someone to take her place.

4.	 2019 Quilt Show – Organizer Janet Miller 
5.	 Reported 261 quilts have been entered and 12 vintage quilts for a special exhibit.  Of the quilts entered, 55 

are from guild members and 44 from non-guild participants.
2nd VP for Information – Ina Ramirez 

1.	 Ordered 110 more bags.
2.	 Will announce at general meeting that the GSAQG bags are to be used for guild projects only.

3rd VP for Programs – Janet Miller
1.	 August program features a lecture from certified appraiser Rebecca Cook, “What’s in an Appraisal.” 
2.	 September program is titled “GSAQG Best of Show Quilts Through the Years.” 
3.	 October program – Jelly Roll Races.  Details explained at September meeting.
4.	 November program will include a business meeting, presentation of Veterans’ quilts, a Harvest Festival 
potluck lunch and afternoon Secret Sister Reveal.   No services will be provided in November.  No guild meeting in 
December.
5.	 Reported that she received a charming thank you note to the guild from Teresa Wong.

4th VP for Services – Leti Zavala ~ Nothing to report
5th VP for Community Outreach – Gail Clover ~ Nothing to report
Parliamentarian – Sylvia Jolet 

1.	 Reported that there are two possible candidates for the First VP for Special Events position to replace Elaine 
Staller who has held this position for four years.

New Business – none.  Old Business – none.  Meeting adjourned at 3:42.  Minutes submitted by Janice Schwab, 
Secretary.
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All guild members may advertise in the
newslettter one free business card size each year. 

Must be quilt related.

From the Quilts Project Committee (QPC)…

	 	 	
	 Stars-Block A	 Stars-Block B	 Double Cross	 Holiday Stars

	 Have you been thinking about learning a new technique?  The new block introduced in August, Holiday Stars, offers 
an opportunity to match points using a folding technique to add dimension to the block.  Come by the QPC table and view 
the block along with the various steps.  Check out a block,or two, return the completed block(s) the following month and 
enter your name for the Golden Carrot prize.  

	 Remember to turn in your QPC blocks!  We appreciate you!!!
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9.19 Pieces of the Past, 113:  Quilts for Empowerment by Ellen Hernandez 

 
Registered nurse Mary Ann McCammon began teaching quilting to a specific group of 
women in Kenya, Africa in 2015.  Through her ‘Quilts for Empowerment’ (QFE) program, 
women struggling with the physical and emotional issues of obstetric fistulas caused by 
prolonged, complicated childbirth (or sexual assault) have been helped to obtain surgical 
repair while gaining self-confidence as sewers to become economically independent.   
 
McCammon began quilting in the 1980s making traditional hand pieced and hand quilted 

bed quilts.  As a professor of nursing in Oregon, her interest and research program focused on improving the 
health of marginalized women, including those who were incarcerated.  Upon learning about the struggling 
women in Kenya who often have no medical care during delivery, McCammon did what she could to support 
them – made quilts.  She donated her quilts to the San Jose Fistula Foundation to raise funds.  They, in turn, 
sent her to Kenya to teach quilting.  At the Gynocare Fistula Center in Eldoret, Kenya McCammon discovered 
that none of the women had ever hand sewn or drawn a picture.  Her class of three rose to twelve as she 
shared her quilting notions and embroidery floss.  The women started learning simple embroidery and made 

small landscape quilts drawing upon the images of their 
community.  Eventually, after several annual visits by McCammon, 
the women were able to make placemats, table runners, tote bags, 
and small folk-art story quilts, all with African fabrics.  They now 
have two treadle sewing machines.  McCammon has been buying 
the women’s crafts at a flat rate and selling them in the US with all 
proceeds going back into the non-profit organization.  With the 
monies earned, the Kenyan women have a steady income to pay 
for children’s school fees, food, and housing upkeep. 
  

As the QFE has grown, the women who are often abandoned and shunned by family and community now 
benefit from more assistance in the form of counseling, health and financial guidance, scholarships to 
complete their education, and other vocational training.  Back in the US, there are speaking engagements and 
fundraisers to build interest in supporting the Kenyan women, as well as an annual benefit in Oregon.  This 
year on November 2 many art quilted items will be offered for sale at the wine country barn event in Newberg, 
OR.  A new video highlighting the women will be premiered along with an art quilt exhibit which will then tour 
the country.  In July 2018 and 2019 McCammon sold QFE products at the Sisters, OR Outdoor Quilt Show. 
 
A PBS news story about treating fistulas in Kenya, “Erasing the Pain and Taboo of This Female Injury” can be 
seen at www.pbs.org.  It is estimated that over 1 million women in underdeveloped countries suffer from 
obstetric fistula which is a preventable and treatable condition. 

 
The women of Kenya QFE can 
be supported by monetary 
contributions, purchasing 
their art work, or donating 
DMC embroidery floss directly 
to:  Mary Ann McCammon, 
31430 NE Canter Lane, 
Sherwood, OR 97140. 
 
 

For more information, see www.Quiltsforempowerment.org; facebook.com/quiltsforempowerment; email 
quilts4empower@gmail.com or read “Tears for My Sisters” by  Dr. L. Lewis Wall, a fistula advocate. 

“We will respect the dignity and inherent worth of all.” 
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2019 Raffle Quilt

2019 Quilt Show
	 A quilt show is like Thanksgiving.  Getting ready for the big dinner, shopping, cooking, more shopping, 
another day of cooking, decorating the table, everyone sits at the table, a half hour later the tv is back on and the 
table is a mess.  The Quilt Show committee started working on this show September 21, 2017.  In five short days 
the show was hung, judged, viewed, bagged and we started planning for 2019.
	 Our day is finally here (where did two years go?) and we are going to be very busy.  On Tuesday, September 
17, we will start receiving 338 quilts between 7-11 am.  By 4 pm all the quilts will be hung thanks to USAA 
volunteers and Guild members.  If you are part of a hanging team please bring a three-steps ladder and wagon.  
Thanks to McAlister’s, lunch will be provided. 
	 All Guild members and their significant other are invited to the Reception at 6 pm on Thursday, September 
19th, with the Award ceremony following at 6:45 pm.  The show will be open for your viewing from 7:30 to 8:30 
pm.
	 The show will open at 9 am on Friday, September 20.  We still need volunteers for all areas of the show.   
Stop by the Show table to sign up for a couple of shifts or you can contact Beverly Taft, call 830 221-8753 or email 
btaft65@yahoo.com
	 If you have signed up to work Friday or Saturday please stop by the Show table to pick up parking pass.  All 
Friday and Saturday volunteers please wear dark slacks/skirts, white or cream tops, comfortable shoes, and bring a 
jacket or sweater.  Sack/purse sitting is not available.
	 When you are working your shift please be available for the public.  Visit with your fellow Guild members 
at Guild meetings or in the hospitality room.  Keep your phones in your pocket.  Shop before or after your shift 
finishes.
	 Remember this is your show, each and everyone of you will make it a huge success.
	     Janet Miller, 2019 Quilt Show Chair
	 210 492-7684, jjmiller@satx.rr.com
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WINTER RETREAT

Winter Retreat Signups started at the July 
meeting. The dates are January 24th-27th, 
2020.  The cost is $250 for 3 days or $350 for 4 
days. 
Please email Melissa at melissa_777@earthlink.
net with any questions or if you have an 
interest in being on the committee.  
Thanks! Melissa Allo

GSAQG Charter Bus to
Houston International Quilt Show 2019

Information

Contact:	 Sandy Doyle (cell 210-264-2812) or doylesandra919@gmail.com
Date:	 Saturday November 2, 2019
Place:	 George R. Brown Convention Center, Houston, TX
Time:	 Begin boarding @ 6:00 a.m.
	 Departs at 6:30 a.m. SHARP
Where:	 Saint Francis Episcopal Church; 4242 Bluemel Road, San Antonio, TX 78240
Timeline:	 Arrives in Houston @ 10:30 a.m.
	 Departs Houston @ 6:30 p.m. (Board bus at 6:00 p.m.)
	 Arrive back in San Antonio @ 10:30
Cost:	 $ 70 per person, (required when form returned)
Make Checks Payable To:	 GSAQG
Cost Includes:  Transportation, entrance ticket to show, morning snack with bottled water (breakfast tacos may not be 
available because of vendor breakfast hour change), boxed sandwich for return trip supper from Jason’s Deli with bottled 
water.  Also includes drivers tip, bus parking, printing and mailing expenses, gift bags, and possibly some door prizes, etc.
Deadline:  Saturday October 12th (GSAQG Meeting)
Cancellation:  After October 1st refunds will only be given if someone takes your place.
Suggestions:  Comfortable walking shoes, shopping bag.  There is a large food court with lots of choices.  Carts and totes 
on wheels ARE NOT ALLOWED in the convention center.  They will NOT page anyone for you, so BRING YOUR CELL 
PHONE.  There is a package hold in the convention center that you may use for a small price.  General Info:  half the space is 
quilts, and the other half is vendors from all over the country, selling quilting supplies, patterns, and fabric. Rentals available 
for electric carts (cheaper if advance reservation, over the internet.)

Mini-Retreat

Mini-Retreat will be held on Friday, October 25 from 
8 am to 5 pm and Saturday, October 26 from 8 am to 
4 pm at St. Francis.  Cost will be $30.00 that includes 
lunch both days.  Total attendees 25.  See Janice 
Frankenberger at the Community Quilt Angels table 
to sign-up.  Bring your own beverages.  Need a few 
volunteers to bring cookies for lunch. Times are per St. 
Francis.

 

Operation “Keep Them in Stitches”  

Do you know of a Guild member or former senior 
member who is no longer able to attend meetings?  
If so, please send their contact information to Ellen 
Hernandez, ellenhernandez@hotmail.com, 210-
520-1335 who will add them to her “Keep Them in 
Stitches” snail mail quilt bulletin.  Let’s not lose 
touch with those talented women and men who 
could benefit from some encouraging words. 

Points To Remember!
1) Membership Renewals are due at 
the October & November meetings.
2)  NO Service Meeting in November.
3)  Officer’s Voting in November.
4)  Harvest Pot Luck Luncheon in No-
vember after meeting.
5)   Secret Sister Reveal after Harvest 
Luncheon in November.
6) NO meeting in December.
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Bring & Brag

Check out the great Bring & Brag items from 
our members!

Boutique news….
	 The show is just around the corner!  I am 
accepting items to be sold in the boutique at every 
meeting up to the show.   For newer members, the Guild 
has a boutique at the show where your items can be sold.  
Items must be sewing or quilting related and must be 
handmade.  The guild will collect a 20% commission off 
the sales price.  The sales price placed on the item must 
include this 20% as well as about 8% for retail sales tax.  
Keep your prices in increments of .25¢ so I don’t have to 
have so much change on hand.  One-dollar increments 
are even better!!!
	 I will be setting up the boutique the Wednesday 
and Thursday before the show and can accept items at 
the event center.  I can also accept your items during the 
show, as time allows, but whichever way you get your 
items to me, an inventory sheet must be filled out and 
every item must be on the sheet.  Every item must be 
tagged with the sales price and your unique inventory 
code.   
	 I have inventory sheets you can fill out, or you 
can turn in your own.  If you do your own, it must 
include your contact info (name, address, email, phone 
number), a unique inventory control number, and the 
item number, description and price of each item.  By 
submitting either form, (1)  you are agreeing to work one 
2-hour session in the boutique, and (2) myself, the guild, 
or the event center cannot be held liable for any loss or 
damage to your items.  Your items must be self-insured.   
Your unique inventory code can be your initials, a series 
of 3-4 numbers or a combination of both.  That is how 
we will identify you when an item is sold to be sure you 
get paid!  Doing your own spreadsheet and creating your 
tags with mail merge is the way to go!!!  
	 I will accept one or one hundred items; completed 
or assembled in a bag as a kit; bundles of fabric as a 
theme or a grouping.  You can even put in fat quarters, 
but remember, every item you want in the boutique must 
be on an inventory sheet and must be tagged.  I will have 
inventory forms at any meeting or email me to send you 
an excel spreadsheet.   The tags can be of any form or 
fashion.  Each tag must have your unique inventory code, 
name of the item, item number and the sales price.  If 
you have room on the tag, put your name on it, just as an 
extra way to give you credit!  Remember, the sales price 
will have about 28% taken out.  
	 Books or magazines will not be accepted.  We 
cannot take any items that are not tagged.  Every item 
must have been hand made.  It is the only way we 
can control the inventory and give you credit when 
something is sold.   You are responsible for picking up 
any unsold items at the end of the show.    We have been 
trying to establish this  event as a unique, handmade, 
boutique shop, and NOT a yard/garage/rummage sale 
event.  
Jeannette Jay
210-219-8880
jayjay@sbcglobal.net

Jelly Roll Race

1.	 There will be two groups of jellyroll racers, 
First Timer and Done It Before.  There will be a 
winner in each category.  Participant may have a 
helper to keep strip straight, finger press seams but 
not hand them strips aligned and ready to sew.
2.	 If participants provide their own jellyroll, 40 
strip, 2 1/2” x WOF they keep their finished top.  If 
Bright Hopes and Community Quilt Angels provide 
the jellyrolls, the top is donated to that committee.  
Please notify Linda Nash, Bright Hopes or Barbara 
Sumlin, Community Quilt Angels, if you are going to 
use one of their jellyrolls.
3.	 The race will begin ½ hr. after the completion 
of all Guild business.  During the ½ hour participants 
will set up their sewing machine and if they wish 
the selvages may be cut off during this time.  Guild 
power strips and extension cords will be available.
4.	 The strips can be sewn end to end or on the 
diagonal.  Trim diagonal seams and finger press.  
The strip will measure more than 1600 in.  Cut 18 
in. off one end and discard.  Bring both ends right 
sides of fabric together and sew the strips together 
lengthwise.  Cut the strip apart at the end, should 
have about 800 in. Repeat five times, should have 
a top 50 in. x 80 in.  First Timer will take about 50 
minutes to complete top.  
Bring your clean sewing machine, several full 
bobbins, full spool of thread, new needle, scissors, 
tape measure and be ready to start sewing.  Helpful 
to watch the Missouri Star Quilt tutorial, Jelly Roll 
Race, on YouTube.



Common Threads Issue 910
Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild

Treasurer’s Report
For the six months ending June 30, 2019

 YTD Actual 2019 Proposed 
Budget

REVENUES
Ordinary Income:

Interest  $2.32 400.00
Savings

CD Interest
Other income  $10.00 
Garage Sale  $148.00 

Magazine Sales  $6.00 250.00
Nametage Fines  $6.75 30.00

Newsletter Postage
Dues - Membership  $4,288.00 5,500.00

Newsletter / Directory Ads  $775.00 1,400.00
Workshops  $947.00 3,000.00

Fund Raising:
Quilt Show  $24,480.75 59,025.00

Auction
Self-Sustaining:

Retreat - Summer  $13,375.00  $10,500.00 
Retreat - Winter  $9,810.00  $8,500.00 

Mini-Retreats  $1,000.00 
Houston Bus Trip  $3,000.00 

Total Revenues    $53,848.82  $92,605.00 
EXPENSES
Administration:

Administration  $355.11 500.00
Bank & CC  $470.01 800.00
Insurance  $(1,075.22) 3,100.00

Office Supplies & Postage  $147.53 500.00
CPA / Tax Return  $600.00 600.00

Permanent Quilt collectiion  $- 25.00
Door Prizes  $- 100.00

Telephone  $40.16 150.00
Storage facility  $2,351.00 4,176.00

Rent (Meetings)  $2,840.00 3,000.00
Rent (Workshops)  $550.00 500.00

Membership expenses:
Membership Supplies 100.00

Newsletter / Directory Printing  $255.00 300.00
Postage 100.00

Webpage  $519.55 400.00

Quilt Show  $1,103.53 40,610.00
Auction  $273.72 800.00
Community Activities:

Bright Hopes  $- 500.00
Storybook Quilts  $134.97 250.00

Community Education  $31.34 150.00
Quilt Angels  $99.43 400.00

ITC 25.00
Membership Services & Activities:

Ethel Howey Grant  $1,000.00  $1,000.00 
Library  $200.00 

QPC  $275.00 
QPFC  $99.07  $275.00 

Video Library  $68.14  $150.00 
Programs  $2,335.38  $7,000.00 

Workshops  $2,779.25  $4,500.00 
Self-Sustaining Activities:

Mini-Retreats  $409.11  $1,000.00 
Retreat - Summer  $12,469.16  $10,500.00 

Retreat - Winter  $10,049.66  $8,500.00 
Houston Bus Trip  $244.40  $3,000.00 
Total Expenses  $38,150.30  $93,486.00 

Net  $15,698.52  $(881.00)
Ending Jefferson Operating  $23,114.54 
[2015 Technology Fund Inc]  $(1,696.64)
Ending Jefferson Savings  $3,108.15 
SSFCU CD’s & Savings  $31,640.87 
SSFCU Wright Class CD  $11,959.71 
Total Guild Funds  $68,126.63 
Karen Nanos, Treasurer

Something Neat to See!

Good 4 You:  Kids make special quilts for seniors
https://news4sanantonio.com/news/local/good-4-
you-kids-make-special-quilts-for-seniors

This is exciting news, even with the typo in the 
headline!!!
https://www.victoriaadvocate.com/calendar/
shiner-heritage-quilters-guild-plans-chartered-
but-trip-to-quilt/event_3f0bcb0c-babf-11e9-9611-
df528e291089.html

Elaine



11Common ThreadsIssue 9

BUSY FINGERS WORKSHOP 
 

JEANNETTE JAY  
DESIGNER / QUILTER / BAGINEER 

 
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS   

210-219-8880 
busyfingerssa@sbcglobal.net 

 

pinterest.com/mamajay55 
instagram.com/mamajay55 

etsy.com/shop/busyfingersworkshop 
1st Friday Art Walk – 1011 S. Alamo (weather permitting) 

 
 
                                      
 
 
 
 
 

 

 Dwanna Martinez 
Longarm Quilting Services 
 
804-621-3682 
dwannamartinez@gmail.com 
San Antonio, Texas 

www.urbanelementz.com
www.appliqueelementz.com

830.964.6133

Laser-Cut Fusible Fabric Appliqué

To Apply:
Just peel, place 

and press
with an iron



Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Board of Directors

President			   Mary McCarthy
President Pro Tem	 DeaJea Shore
1st Vice President
  for Special Events	 Elaine Staller
2nd Vice President	
  for Information		  Ina Ramirez
3rd Vice President
  for Programs		  Janet Miller
4th Vice President  
  for Services	 	 Leti Zavala
5th Vice President 
  for Community Outreach
						     Gail Clover
Secretary			   Janice Schwab
Treasurer			   Karen Nanos
Parliamentarian		  Sylvia Jolet
		 Term expires December 2019

September Schedule

September 9 Board Meeting     3:00 PM 
     @ Igo Branch Library

September 14 Guild Meeting   10:00 AM
     @ St. Francis Episcopal Church 

Check out the calendar on our web page 
for Bee meetings and other Guild related 
events.

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP 
INFORMATION

REGULAR DUES  $ 24
SENIOR (65+)       $ 18
YOUTH  (6-18)      $   6

Send your check to: 
GSAQG
PO Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268


